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WORK STARTS ON NEW ILLUMINATIONS ON 

BRISTOL’S CLIFTON SUSPENSION BRIDGE 

Plans are on schedule for a big 

switch-on event to launch Brunel 200

Work has started on the installation of a new state-of-the-art illumination system on Bristol’s Clifton Suspension Bridge.

It will be ready for a formal switching-on ceremony on Saturday, 

April 8, 2006, which will be the eve of the 200th birthday of Isambard Kingdom Brunel, the Victorian engineer who designed the bridge.

The event will mark the start of a season of Brunel 200 celebrations across the region.

Engineers are working on the bridge to install the new illumination system which has been designed by international architectural lighting specialists Pinniger & Partners. It will comprise four elements:

· Along the length of the chains from which the 214 metre (702 ft) bridge is suspended will be more than 3,000 one watt LEDs (light emitting diodes), in groups of three each focussed on a small section of the chain and throwing into relief the giant nuts which connect the links;

/more . . .

· Fluorescent tubes beneath the handrail will not only illuminate the walkway for pedestrians but will also silhouette and emphasise the delicate design of the iron lattice running the length of the bridge;

· Lamps concealed within the arches of the two 26 metre (86 ft) high towers each end of the bridge, and in the spaces around the top, will reinforce the three-dimensional aspects in ways which were impossible with the old system. The two sides of each tower will be washed with a white light, carefully directed and focussed to avoid the problems associated with urban glow.

· A similar system will be used to ensure that the bridge remains visually connected with its surroundings after dark. Low powered lights concealed beneath each end of the bridge deck will gently downlight the abutments so that, when viewed from the north or south, the bridge will no longer appear to ‘float’ above the Avon Gorge but will be seen to be connected to the structures which support it.
The bridge master John Mitchell said today: “The installation work, which will take several months to complete, has been planned to keep to a minimum any disruption to pedestrians and drivers using the bridge. However, if the work causes any inconvenience, we wish to apologise in advance.”

Photo-caption:
This computer-generated image shows how Bristol’s Clifton Suspension Bridge will look with the proposed new illumination system in place.
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Issued on behalf of The Clifton Suspension Bridge Trust.

For more information contact John Mitchell, Bridge Master, 

Clifton Suspension Bridge, telephone 0117 973 1579

